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Dear Stonebridge Families, 

Welcome Back!  We hope everyone had an enjoyable and restful 

break.  It was nice to see all the students return to their classes 

where deep learning and creativity lives.  

We are preparing for our intermediate basketball season as 

coaches are putting teams together in preparation for upcoming 

games and tournaments.  Thank you to our coaches for training 

the team for competition. 

Please save the date:  Thursday, Feb. 15, 2024 

We will be hosting an Arts Night in the evening at the 

school.  Please come out to enjoy art performances and displays 

by our very own Stonebridge students.  Classes are currently un-

derway preparing for the event and are anxious to showcase 

their talent.  More details will be forthcoming! 

January is recognized as Tamil Heritage Month.  Tamil Heritage 

Month aims to celebrate the richness of the Tamil language and 

its literature and highlight Tamil Canadians’ vibrant traditions, 

history, arts and cultures.  In addition, it seeks to recognize the 

significant contributions of Tamil Canadians in key areas of so-

cial, cultural, economic and political spheres.   

From all the staff here at Stonebridge, we wish a Happy New 

Year to you and your families.  May you all have a safe, healthy 

and prosperous 2024! 

 

 

David Williams                Elaine Ricketts 

Principal                            Vice-Principal 

 

 

Message from our Administrators  

J AN U ARY 

2 0 24  

The Stonebridge Story 

PRINCIPAL 

David Williams 

VICE-PRINCIPAL 

Elaine Ricketts  

SUPERINTENDENT 

Laura Leesti 

TRUSTEE 

Ron Lynn 

Website: http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/stonebridge.ps  

        Email: Stonebridge.ps@yrdsb.ca 

 Follow us on twitter: @StonebridgePS 

 

School Day Schedule 

 

8:40 am Entry 

8:55-10:35 

Learning Block 

10:35 - 11:05 

Recess 

11:05– 12:45 

Learning Block 

12:45-1:45 

Lunch 

1:45-3:25 

Learning Block 

3:25 pm 

Dismissal 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/stonebridge.ps
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Health, Screening and Absence Reporting 

Health Reminders 
As winter is here, it is a good time to review how to protect yourself from COVID-19 and other res-
piratory illnesses. 

Screening: Students and staff who have symptoms of illness can take the COVID-19 self-
assessment here. Individuals can screen daily for signs of illness and stay home when sick. 

Hand Washing 
The single most important thing you can do to control infections is to keep your hands clean and 
those of the children in your care. Correct handwashing techniques are taught and encouraged in 
schools. 

Essential Health and Safety Message 
If your child is sick with Covid-19 or flu-like symptoms, you need to keep them at home until their 
symptoms have been improving for at least 24 hours (48 hours if they had nausea, vomiting, and/
or diarrhea) and they do not have a fever. The health and safety of our students, staff and families 
remain our priority, and we will continue to follow the direction and guidance of the Government 
of Ontario and York Region Public Health. 

Report an Absence/Late 
If your child is going to be absent / late, please report via Edsby before the bell time. If you do not 
have an Edsby account or need help with setting it up, please contact the office @ 905-887-2427. 

TO REPORT A STUDENT ABSENCE/LATE: LOGIN TO: yrdsb.edsby.com / CALL 905.887.2427 

LAMPS 

Parent/caregiver series supporting learning about mental health. 
  
The YRDSB Central Mental Health Team is proud to be offering the Learning about Mental 
Health Presentation Series (LAMPS). The objective of the series is to promote and enhance 
mental health literacy. The first session is “Anxiety in School-Aged Youth, a Presentation 
for Parents and Caregivers” and will occur virtually on February 28 from 6 - 7 p.m. The 
presentation will focus on the characteristics of anxiety, and some general strategies that may be 
beneficial in supporting your children and their anxiety.  
  
These sessions are offered to any parent/guardian. Translation will be provided in a limited num-
ber of  languages.  If your preferred language is not offered, we recommend watching with a friend 
or family member who is able to translate. 
  
To register please visit this link. 

  
Please Register by February 27, 2024 

https://www.ontario.ca/page/protection-covid-19-and-other-respiratory-illnesses
https://www.ontario.ca/page/protection-covid-19-and-other-respiratory-illnesses
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fcovid-19.ontario.ca%2fself-assessment%2f&c=E,1,Ykx2CqTg4dr7anV62kLbwwne2xsdhOpeAeM1Rsow65fiPJdbYYOkLUeWgOCuCSOVa3oZEvmfOq3_e-q7gb8EXVyxSNXsd3WNnTm9NPYPaazmsv5vpDqxvWxq9a1d&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fcovid-19.ontario.ca%2fself-assessment%2f&c=E,1,Ykx2CqTg4dr7anV62kLbwwne2xsdhOpeAeM1Rsow65fiPJdbYYOkLUeWgOCuCSOVa3oZEvmfOq3_e-q7gb8EXVyxSNXsd3WNnTm9NPYPaazmsv5vpDqxvWxq9a1d&typo=1
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/sites/default/files/migrate/files/handwashingkids.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdqrkMkdfz9-ZkWEgW6dKayrOePFiSOXnI0kEP5xCLGTcbRhw/viewform?usp=sf_link
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Kindergarten Registration 2024—2025 

Kindergarten Registration to Commence January 19, 2024 

 

Kindergarten registration for September 2024 begins Friday, January 19 from 8:30 am for the 

2024-2025 school year. Children who turn four or five years old during 2024, live within the school 

boundary and whose parents/guardians are public school tax supporters will be eligible to register 

for Kindergarten.  

There are several ways you can register for Kindergarten: 

Online - Families can access the online Kindergarten registration information at 

www.yrdsb.ca/kindergarten. It is recommended that families use a laptop or a desktop, ra-

ther than a mobile device to complete this registration. 

      By email - Families can download the Elementary School Registration Form at 

 www.yrdsb.ca/Kindergarten and email the completed form to their school email address. 

 Email addresses can be found on the school website.  

By phone - Families can request support from the school Principal/Vice-Principal to complete 

the registration form on their behalf by collecting the required information by phone. Fami-

lies can request an interpreter, if needed, during this phone conversation. Call your local 

school.   

By mail or appointment. You can m ail com pleted applications to the school, or  re-

quest an appointment to drop-off your completed paper application form. Families are 

asked to follow all school COVID-19 protocols while on site.  

 

Once you have completed your application, the school will contact you to make an appointment to 

review and verify the required documents.  

Our Kindergarten programs are caring and welcoming where children learn through exploration, 

play and inquiry. You can learn more at www.yrdsb.ca/Kindergarten. We look forward to welcom-

ing our new students and families to the school.  

http://www.yrdsb.ca/kindergarten
http://www.yrdsb.ca/AboutUs/Policy/Documents/FOR-schooladmission-163-01.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/kindergarten
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/stonebridge.ps/Pages/default.aspx
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/school-registration
http://www.yrdsb.ca/kindergarten
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French Immersion Registration 

Grade 1 French Immersion (FI) Information Sessions and Registrations 

 

What is French Immersion?   

Provides opportunities for students to develop enhanced proficiency in French. 

Students receive instruction in French from teachers who are fluent in French. 

Begins in Grade 1 and is designed for children whose first language is not French.  

In Grades 1, 2 and 3, all subjects are taught in French. Starting in Grade 4, instructional time is shared 

equally between French and English.  

Program continues in secondary school. 

Secondary school students must earn at least 10 French Immersion credits to qualify for the French Immer-

sion Certificate upon graduation. 

 

Important Considerations  

Grade 1 is the only entry point into French immersion in YRDSB. 

Communication with parents/guardians is in English including, but not limited to, report cards, newsletters 

and parent-teacher interviews. 

For the first few months of Grade 1, children may not acquire skills identical to those learned by children in 

an English program as the focus is on learning in French. 

During the first few years of the FI program, students may not develop the same level of English proficiency 

as their peers in an English program, however children should acquire these skills by the end of Grade 8. 

Families are encouraged to continue to read to their children in their first language. 

 

FI Accommodation Plan 

YRDSB’s FI Accommodation Plan provides long-term consistency and equity of access to all students in 

York Region and will enable YRDSB to continue to offer the FI program to all who wish to enrol. The FI pro-

gram is offered in Dual Track or Single-Track settings, in a variety of configurations. In order to meet com-

munity needs and optimize available space in our schools, a community's Grade 1-8 FI program may be pro-

vided over more than one school during the course of a student's FI education. Space requirements at some 

schools may mean that siblings are in different schools for primary dual track French Immersion programs 

due to differing grade structures. Like any of our schools across the Board, changes to school boundaries, 

and/or the accommodation model for the French Immersion program may need to be considered when new 

schools open, a school experiences enrolment growth, and program changes occur. This will allow flexibility 

in addressing community needs and the opportunity to use existing space in schools.  

More information is available on the Board’s website. Please note: Some of the FI accom m odation 

plans will require facility modifications or the development of new schools and will require short-term tran-

sition plans that might include overflow while we work toward the long-term vision. Overflow refers to situ-

ations in which the Board directs students to attend a school other than their community school or optional 

program for a specific period of time, as defined in Policy #108. 

https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/school-programs/french-second-language/french-immersion-registration


6  

 

Information Sessions 

This year, our Information session for Grade 1 entry into the French Immersion program will take place in 

French Immersion schools on January 18, 2024, at 7 p.m. Program locations and additional information is 

available on our website. If families are unable to attend the information session, they can hear about the 

French Immersion program on the Tune In YRDSB: French Immersion Podcast.  

 

Registration 

FI registration will begin on January 19, 2024. Parents or guardians of Year 2 Kindergarten students enter-

ing Grade 1 in 2024, and wishing to enrol in the FI Program, can email or call their home school office and 

indicate their intention to enrol. The home school will notify the French Immersion school, and the French 

Immersion school will contact families by phone or email to collect any necessary information.  Families are 

asked to register by February 6, 2024.  Registration during this period is not first come, first served. 

 

Late Registrations 

Late registrations are those submitted after February 6, 2024. Late registrations will be treated on a first-

come, first-served basis and will be considered subsequent to registrations received during the registration 

period should overflow be necessary. 

French Immersion Registration 

https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/school-programs/french-second-language/french-immersion-registration
https://podcasters.spotify.com/pod/show/yrdsb/episodes/French-Immersion-Program-e1d45cf
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Stonebridge PS Fundraiser at Swiss Chalet 
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Link:  https://stonebridgeps.entripyshops.com/ 

https://stonebridgeps.entripyshops.com/
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Inclement Weather 
School Transportation Cancellations 

 

School transportation (buses and taxis) may be cancelled due to extreme cold or inclement weather. On 

these days, schools will remain open unless otherwise stated. If school transportation is cancelled in the 

morning, it will also be cancelled in the afternoon. Any special or hot lunch days and field trips will also be 

cancelled.  

 

Families should use their best judgment to decide whether to send their children to school on extreme cold 

or inclement weather days. Students will not be penalized for missing school on those days. For safety rea-

sons, please let the school know if your child will not be attending school that day.  

 

School Closures 

 

Emergency closures will be considered when conditions may not be safe for students and staff members to 

attend school for the full day. This may include events that significantly limit school operations or access to 

the school site (e.g., widespread, prolonged power failures or downed power lines). 

 

In keeping with our current practice, we will continue to keep our schools open as much as possible. Howev-

er, it is important that families have alternate childcare arrangements planned for the rare occasions when 

schools may be closed. Before and aftercare programs will not operate if schools are closed.  

 

Communication to Families 

 

Decisions about school transportation and school closures will be made as early as possible and no later 

than 6:00 a.m. We will do our best to notify families in advance when we may be considering closing school 

and Board offices. Transportation cancellations or school closures are communicated through: 

Student Transportation Services - www.schoolbuscity.com or 1-877-330-3001 

Board and school websites 

@YRDSB X(formerlyTwitter) account 

Radio and TV media outlets 

 

For more information on severe weather days, please visit our website www.yrdsb.ca. 

http://www.schoolbuscity.com
http://www.yrdsb.ca
https://twitter.com/YRDSB
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/student-support/healthy-schools-workplaces/severe-weather-conditions
http://www.yrdsb.ca
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Nut & Scent Free Environment 

 

This is a reminder that many students and staff have life 

threatening allergies to nuts. As a result, we ask that all 

snacks and lunches are nut free. Please take the time to 

read the labels on snacks to ensure they are nut safe. We 

also ask that you do not use peanut butter substitutes such 

as Wow Butter. Nutella is a nut product and must not 

come to school.  

 

The chemicals used in scented products can make some people 

sick, especially those with fragrance sensitivities, asthma, aller-

gies and other medical conditions. To help keep the air healthy 

for everyone, our school has a scent-free policy.  

Report Absences or Late 

 

If your child is going to be absent/late, please report via Edsby before the bell time.  

If you do not have an Edsby account or need help with setting it up, please contact 

the office @ 905-887-2427.  

 

TO REPORT A STUDENT ABSENCE/LATE:  

LOGIN TO: yrdsb.edsby.com / CALL 905.887.2427  


